
 

 

PRINCE EDWARD COUNTY ELECTORAL BOARD  
 Minutes  

P.O. Box J 
Farmville, Virginia 23901 

 

November 8, 2017  

Canvass 

The Prince Edward County Electoral Board meeting was called to order by the Chairman, Dr. 

Martin and seconded by Mrs. Lynette Wright, General Registrar. This meeting was held in the 

Registrar’s Office and we began our Canvass at 8:30 A.M.    Present were Dr. Sam Martin, 

Chairman; Gordon Smith, Vice Chairman; Gwen Akers-Booker, Electoral Board Secretary; 

Lynette Wright, General Registrar; Tina Aubin and Caitlin Bryant.   Also in attendance from the 

community was Scott Sims of Hampden Sydney, Virginia. 

The meeting began with the discussion of 1 Provisional Vote that was received.  After visiting 

this matter, we proceeded to  review the paperwork from the following Precincts  and they are as 

follows: 101;201;301;302;401;501;502;601;701;801 and CAP.  The work that the individuals did 

on this day was much appreciated and we are well pleased with the way everyone was able to 

grasp the new way of voting.  

Each locality listed above called in their results at the end of the night on November 7th and 

during the Canvass on November 8th, we found that all information was correct and accurate as 

reported.  The General Registrar, Lynette Wright along with the Electoral Board wish to thank 

each and every one for their dedicated and hard work during this our first process of having 

paper ballots. It was a smooth transition for all of us and after this process was completed the 

provisional was accepted with all documentation placed in the appropriate envelopes as reported.  

Upon completion of the Canvass, all ballots were delivered to the Clerk of The Circuit Court 

along with appropriate signatures for delivery. 

Mrs. Lynette Wright, General Registrar along with Mrs. Gwen Akers-Booker were able to get 

the necessary papers faxed and submitted to the Virginia Department of Elections to certify that 

all information reported was true as reported. 

Meeting Adjourned at 10:30 A.M. 

 

Gwendolyn S . Akers-Booker 
Gwendolyn Akers-Booker 
Electoral Board Secretary 



 

 

 

This was a meeting to have Electoral Board Members review with the Vendor the New Machines 

that were purchased by the General Registrar thru the County of Prince Edward. 

There was no old business to discuss.  Under new business, members discussed with the 

Registrar and decided which date would be suitable for everyone to do our L & A Testing for the 

upcoming election on Tuesday, November 7, 2017.  It was decided that the General Registrar 

would send notice to the Chairman of the Democratic Party along with the Chairperson of the 

Republican Party of Prince Edward County informing them that the Electoral Board Members; 

Voter Registration Office  would be holding a training on Friday, September 15th. 

 

Meeting Adjourned at 9:15 AM  

 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

___________________________________________________________ 

Gwendolyn S. Akers-Booker, Electoral Board Secretary 
 

 
 
 


